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THE MINUTES of an ORDINARY MEETING of TUTNALL & COBLEY PARISH COUNCIL
held on Tuesday 10 July 2012 at 7.20 p.m. in the Community Hall, Tardebigge

Present:  	Cllrs M Pengelly, P Whittaker, L Denyer, S Cooper
In Attendance: County Cllr E Moffett, Clerk

1 APOLOGIES:  Cllr Tolley: bereavement (accepted)
Cllr Ashwin: holiday (accepted)

2 DECLARATION OF INTEREST:
a)   Register of Interests:  Councillors were reminded of the need to update their register of
      interests, and
b)  To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests in items on the agenda and their nature, and
c)  To declare any Other Disclosable Interests in items on the agenda and their nature:
Cllr P Whitaker – planning items as he is a member of Bromsgrove District Council Planning   Committtee.
      Cllr L Denyer who is a member of the Management Committee of the Community Hall.   
      Cllr S Cooper who is a resident of Tutnall Close (item 10).
       
3	MINUTES:  The Minutes of the meeting held on 12 June 2012 were approved.  
Proposed: Cllr Denyer; Seconded: Cllr Whittaker.  All in agreement.  

4	PROGRESS REPORTS FOR INFORMATION:
Clerk:  The Clerk’s report was noted.  
Chairman:  The Chairman had been contacted by the County’s Countryside Access Officer for the area regarding footpath 539 apropos the level of attention it was receiving as compared to its usage.  The County was unable to sustain the level of contact and had asked for it to cease.
Police:  CSO J Tilt’s emailed report on the recent PACT meeting, with particular reference to anti-social behaviour at Tardebigge reservoir was noted.  
District Councillor:  Nothing significant to report.
County Councillor:  Covered in the agenda.
Footpath Warden: Footpaths from Dusthouse Lane and Curtis Close had been cut by a contractor.
Tree Warden:  Nothing significant to report.
Community Hall Representative:  The possible conflict of interest between commercial users and their positions on the committee had been relayed to the committee.  The committee felt the mix of users was permitted within the terms of the trust deed.  In addition, there was an annual audit.  Members still felt there was a difference between a user who ran a business from the hall as compared to a function but agreed to let the matter rest as their concerns had been noted.
Charities Representative:  Neither councillor was present to give a report.

5 CORRESPONDENCE: 			   					   	      
All items received were tabled in a folder for Councillors’ inspection at the meeting and noted.  
												
6       PLANNING MATTERS:									
Applications for Consideration:  	
10/0470  10 Tutnall Grange:  Rear single storey extension.
Resolved to comment / remind the planning authority that there were no permitted development rights to any building works that require a planning application.
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12/0557  Dusthouse Barn, Dusthouse Lane:  Amendment to Fenestration and internal layouts of barn conversion approved under BDC/94/0257.
Resolved that Members had ‘no comment’ to make.

12/0469  Tylers Lock, London Lane:  Two storey extension					
Resolved to comment that Members fully supported this sympathetic and sustainable development.

Approvals:  12/0297  The Old Malt Shovel, Hewell Lane:  Alteration to existing vehicle access.

Refusals:  None received.

Planning Matters:  
12/0401  Brockhill East Development Site:  It was noted that the Council’s response to this application was up amended to ‘no comment’.
2012/0112/ENF  Hewell House, Hewell Lane:  Unauthorised flying of flags on Listed Building – the flag flying had ceased.	
								    
7    	REINSTATEMENT OF COBLEY HILL WINDMILL:  The Chair and Vice Chair had separately met the restorer.  It was agreed that the Clerk would contact the restorer and request full contact details so arrangements could be formalised.  A meeting would be arranged so a programme of works and timetable can be agreed.

8	CHURCHYARD FOOTPATH:  Cllr Whittaker had spoken to R Burns who advised the church were no longer pursuing the proposal to upgrade the footpath.  The County Cllr felt £250 from the divisional fund could be used to upgrade this well used footpath.  County Cllr Moffett agreed to contact highways to see if planings could be sourced, at no cost, and delivered to a local contractor’s yard.  Members agreed to match fund with a £250 contribution.
Proposed: Cllr Whittaker, Seconded: Cllr Cooper; all in agreement.  A formal proposal would be tabled at the next meeting.

9	RAILINGS TO THE PLYMOUTH MEMORIAL:  The Clerk had spoken to the contractor who advised the work could be done in the next 2/3 weeks if the VAT query was resolved.  The Clerk would contact Plymouth Estates to advise that VAT was payable on the quotation and ascertain if they were still willing to proceed.

10	ROAD SIGN AT JUNCTION WITH TUTNALL LANE & TUTNALL CLOSE:  A meeting had been held with highways and confirmation about the removal and replacement of various signs in this locality was awaited.  The County Cllr advised she was not likely to support the use of the divisional fund to purchase the finger sign post.
  
11     LENGTHSMAN SCHEME:  Tutnall Close siding out.
Hewell Lane opposite the Tardebigge pub: cut back overhanging tree branches.
		
12     HIGHWAYS MATTERS:  The County Cllr advised that flooding at the Old Wharf had not been  
resolved with neither Severn Trent or British Waterways wanting to take responsibility.  County Hall had spent a lot of time mediating without any success.
Wharf Lane:  two potholes in the middle of the road opposite the donkey sanctuary; the whole road needs surveying – to be reported to the Hub.
Divisional fund – Pocket Park bench and reseeding would be supported.
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13	BROAD GREEN FLOWER BED:  As no reply had received from the Governor, a letter would be sent to the Restorative Justice lead to suggest this could form part of their programme.

14	NEWSLETTER:  It was agreed the usual production would continue.  

15	CO-OPTION VACANCY:  The vacancy would be re-advertised, with interviews on 11 September.

[bookmark: _GoBack]16	CODE OF CONDUCT / REGISTER OF MEMBERS’ DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS (DPI):  As the final version was not available, Members resolved to adopt.

17	PARISH WEBSITE IDEAS:  The Clerk was asked to contact the County Council to see how we can provide additional information e.g. plans and instructions of local walks.

18	FINANCE:  to consider:     
	a)	Bank Balances: as at 30 June 2012   Current Account       	             £5,129.41
 			  		31 December 2011      Deposit Account        	 £3,797.41					   	                  Total Balance     	 	             £8,926.82

b)	Receipts:  	Co-op Bank:  Interest 1 June 2012   	      	             £      0.64
	            Worcestershire CC:  Lengthsman Scheme				 £   507.00
								Total:			 £   507.64
c)	Payments for Approval:    
M Ashwin:  gift for out-going Chairman				£   125.27
		S Skeys:  Lengthsman Scheme: for June @ £11 per hour
			T&C:  12 hours  				£132.00
			Burcot:  12 hours	           		            £132.00
			Broad Green mowing: 2 cuts @ £42/cut	£  84.00 	£   348.00
									Total:		£   473.27

d)	Unpresented Cheques:    The Information Commissioner		£     35.00
         				   P Butts					£    125.00      	

e)	Year to Date Budget to 30 June 2012:   Noted.

f)         Finance Items – Proposed:  Cllr Cooper and Seconded: Cllr Denyer; All in agreement.

19     COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS:  
	Outgoing Chairman’s gift:  thanks had been received from G Whitehouse.
	Pocket Park Orchard:  will be cut by the contractor and sprayed by Cllr Pengelly.
	Bereavements in the Parish.

20	DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
Resolved:  There will be an Ordinary Meeting at 7.20pm on Tuesday, 11 September 2012 in the Committee Room of Tardebigge Community Hall.

The Chairman thanked everybody for attending and closed the meeting at 9.55 p.m. 

Signed: ……………………………………………………………………………….Chairman                                         11 September 2012 
